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Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations Office in Geneva
Chemin Louis Dunant, 15 – 1202 –  Genève
Human Rights Council – 21th session of the UPR Working Group
Mr. President,

Brazil welcomes the delegation of Turkey.

We acknowledge the provision of humanitarian aid to Syrian refugees, as well as the "Open Doors" policy adopted by the Turkish Government.

Brazil commends Turkey for taking important steps in the peace process with the PKK. We expect the current open and constructive dialogue to continue, with additional concrete actions in the future.

Measures aiming at women empowering would be welcomed. In particular, we share the concern expressed by CRC about gender inequalities in secondary schools and low enrolment among girls.

We encourage Turkey`s accession to the Rome Statute, following our recommendation during the UPR first cycle.

Initiatives aiming at the promotion of safety of journalists would also be welcomed.

Brazil recommends that Turkey:

1. Adopt comprehensive anti-discrimination legislation and take measures to prevent and combat discrimination on any grounds, including based on sexual orientation and gender identity, and religion; and

2. Strengthen measures to combat violence against women, including through the effective implementation of existing legislation and the National Action Plan. 
Thank you.
